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HARBOR RIDGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION CC&R ENFORCEMENT POLICY 

Last quarter Home Owners Association Board members hand delivered newsletters to meet with neighbors, discuss community events, and get feedback on the performance of the Home Owners Association.  The board spent a significant portion of our meeting time discussing the conversations they experienced with Harbor Ridge neighbors.  From our conversations with residents, the majority of people board members spoke with wanted to see stronger Covenants, Conditions, and Restrictions (CC&R) enforcement from the Home Owners Association.  
   
This lead us to believe there might be a misunderstanding in the community as to who is responsible for enforcing the CC&R’s.  If you review CC&R’s Article VII (General Provisions), Section I (Enforcement) it states:  “Any owner, shall have the right to enforce, by any proceedings at law or in equity, all restrictions, conditions, covenants, reservations, and charges now or hereafter imposed by the provisions of this Declaration”.  When reading this statement, the board believes it is each home owner’s responsibility to initiate CC&R enforcement.  However the board will provide CC&R assistance if an aggrieved neighbor experiences difficulty achieving the desired results.  Prior to asking for board assistance, we ask each neighbor to take some steps to initiate the CC&R enforcement process.  The attachment to this newsletter is the board’s CC&R enforcement policy for your review, which lists the steps each resident should take with their neighbor before contacting the board for assistance.

The intention of this policy is to clarify responsibilities when seeking compliance with the CC&R’s.  The neighborhood we live in does not have a strong CC&R enforcement policy for the board to follow.  The lack of a strong CC&R policy gives residents some flexibility in the CC&R’s they chose to enforce.  Some people may view this positively, but others may see this as a negative.  For example, many non-native trees are in violation of the 15 foot height restriction.  Some people like the taller trees because they provide shade during a hot summer day, but in some cases the taller trees obstruct the water views of our residents.  It’s all a matter of opinion for each individual.       


The board would like to know your thoughts on our CC&R enforcement policy.  Please send your comments to the board by going to our website at http://www.harborridge.info, and e-mailing us accordingly.  We look forward to your responses.     
CITY YARD WASTE CONTAINERS MANDATORY THIS FALL!!
Recently the City of Tacoma’s Public Works Environmental Services department sent a notice to Harbor Ridge residents.  Beginning this fall, every customer who recycles yard waste curbside must use only the brown, city-supplied container.  Yard waste in customer owned containers will not be emptied after November 14, 2005.  The city is implementing a new collection system which will help keep garbage rate increases to a minimum.

1.  To order your city-supplied yard waste container use one of the following methods:

-online:  www:cityoftacoma.org/yardwaste


-phone: (253)591-5543 (8 a.m. – 5 p.m., Mon. – Fri.)

2.  Wait for delivery, but please be patient.  Continue to use your current container(s) until your new one arrives.  For an update on your yard waste container delivery schedule, call (253)565-5955.

3.  Use your new brown yard waste container.  Once you receive your city-supplied yard container, begin using it right away.  Again, yard wast in customer-owned containers will no longer be emptied after November 14, 2005.
A NOTE FROM THE ACC!!


It is the intent of the Architectural Control Committee (ACC) that a high standard of exterior architectural appearance be maintained throughout the development, consistent with the Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions (CC&Rs). For that reason, procedures exist to help homeowners with respect to specific topics:
Written approval is required for the following items:

-Changing paint color or trim color of the home 

-Adding a deck or square footage to the living space 

-Adding a garage or carport 

-Removing any existing native trees 

Written approval may be required for re-roofing, depending on the type of roof surface being proposed. Concrete Tile, Wood shakes, and certain composite roof materials have been approved. It is strongly recommended that you contact the ACC before proceeding with a contractor to have roof work done.

Written approval may also be required for small stand-alone detached accessory buildings. 
IT IS ILLEGAL TO LEAVE A RUNNING PARKED CAR UNATTENDED!!
That’s right folks, the City of Tacoma Police department has made it illegal to leave a running parked car unattended due to the excessive number of auto theft violations.  Cars even in our community have been stolen from driveways when left for short periods of time running unattended.  To prevent your car from getting stolen, please do not leave it running in your driveway when you are not present. 
SUMMER JOBS FOR KIDS 

Kids!!--- are you interested in earning some extra money this summer by doing some chores for your neighbors??  The Homeowners Association is collecting a list of kids interested in doing some projects for neighbors in the community.  Possible ways to help your neighbors include:  mowing lawns, weeding, pruning, washing cars or outside windows.  If you are interested, please go to the website at http://www.harborridge.info and e-mail the board so we can contact you.  

RESIDENTS, WOULD YOU LIKE TO HAVE YOUR LAWNS MOWED??? 



The Homeowners Association is putting together a list of kids interested in helping out their neighbors with some outdoor yard work.  If you are interested in hiring one of the local kids to help you out with your chores, please e-mail the board from the website at http://www.harborridge.info so one of our board members can refer you to one of the kids interested in helping out their neighbors. 


Also, board member Ed Johnson has his lawn done by a professional once a week at a very reasonable price.  For more information on Ed’s lawn professional, please contact Ed by e-mailing efjkcso@wamail.net or call 206-824-4343. 
CALENDAR


The Trustees have met approximately six times this year to discuss current neighborhood issues, and ways to enhance our community.  Please visit our website at: http://www.harborridge.info for more information on upcoming events.  If you have ideas, and/or would like to participate on the Home Owners Assocation, please let us know by attending the next meeting, e-mailing to our website, or mailing to the Harbor Ridge Home Owners Association (address listed at the bottom of this page.) Our next Board Meeting is scheduled for September 26th at Faye McAdam’s Hands home.  Please contact the board for directions to Faye’s home.


Letters, comments and articles are welcomed:  Newsletter Editor, P. O. Box  25794, Federal Way, WA  98093-2794


